
Government condemns spreading rumours
on Internet

     In response to rumours circulating on the Internet that the Chief
Executive will hold a press conference this afternoon (December 22) to
announce various stringent measures to curb the virus spread, a Government
spokesman said that this is absolutely unfounded and that the content of the
concerned online post is totally fabricated.

     "We strongly condemn the spread of the rumours and appeal to the public
to stay united in this difficult period as we fight against the disease," the
spokesman said.
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